Summary of cruise AX080217 between Cape Town and Newark

AX080217 was conducted aboard the Maersk Visby. I boarded the ship at Cape Town on the 10th of February 2017 and did the installation and testing of the equipment. One test drop was done when leaving Cape Town on the 11th February. The drops for the AX080217 commenced on the 11th February until the ship arrived at Newark during the morning of the 01st March 2017. 

In total 488 XBT’s were deployed. High density deployments commenced from a depth of 200m
once leaving Cape Town on the 11th February and continued until a depth of 200m was reached
before Newark on the 01st  March 2017. There were no major problems this voyage. 
The most common fault was the PC losing contact with the MK21 quite often. A reboot solves 
this, however it also occurred during 4 drops causing them to terminate prematurely. I had 6 
faulty probes which never passed the tube test and on 3 occasions re-drops were done due to
wire snares. Other than that no other problems were experienced. The primary launcher 
only has six working tubes so needs to be replaced.
8 SVPB drifters were deployed.
                            Date                     Time (GMT)
Lat/Long

        Serial no.      MM/DD/YYYY   HHMM        Deg Min X     Deg Min X

      145539           02/14/2017       00H15         22.16.66 S    003.00.05 E
      145560           02/14/2017       09H.27        20.33.52 S    001.00.29 E
      145548           02/15/2017       02H16         18.00.52 S    002.58.46 W
      145556           02/19/2017       03H38         00.32.32 S    023.59.79 W
      145501           02/19/2017       23H30         03.02.31 N    027.59.75 W
      145555           02/20/2017       15H34         05.43.70 N    031.00.01 W
      145517           02/21/2017       12H52         09.16.68 N    035.00.07 W
      145531           02/22/2017       09H14         12.47.93 N    039.00.25 W

We had fine weather for most of the trip. The Maersk Visby is an ideal ship for XBT deployments since it maintains a very steady speed and the point of release is close to the water resulting in very few faulty drops due to launching position. The distance from the cabin to the launcher and antenna isn’t far making installation a lot simpler. 

The Captain and crew were hospitable and the crew were very helpful during the voyage.

F. Mckay
